

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

FARMINGTON, N. M.
PHONE 325-1182

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M.
PHONE 243-6691

BEFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
HIGH SCHOOL AUDITORIUM
1300 East Scharbauer
Hobbs, New Mexico

May 16, 1962

REGULAR HEARING

IN THE MATTER OF:

Application of the Oil Conservation Com-
mission, on its own motion, and at the re-
quest of El Paso Natural Gas Company, to
amend Rule 314.

CASE NO.
2558

It is proposed to amend Rule 314 by the
addition of paragraph (i) thereto to
further regulate the transportation of
drip and to require the reporting of such
transportation on Form C-110-A.

BEFORE: Edwin L. Mechem, Governor
E. S. "Johnny" Walker, Land Commissioner
A. L. "Pete" Porter, Secretary-Director of Commission

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

MR. PORTER: The next case on the docket is Case 2558.

MR. MORRIS: Application of the Oil Conservation Com-
mission, on its own motion, and at the request of El Paso Natural
Gas Company, to amend Rule 314.

MR. PORTER: I would like to call for appearances in
Case 2558.

MR. EASLEY: Mack Easley of the law firm of Easley and



Pike, Box 638, Hobbs, New Mexico, representing Southern Union Gas, along with Mr. William S. Jamison, a staff attorney for Southern Union from Dallas.

I am also making an appearance for General Petroleum, Inc.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Reese.

MR. REESE: Randolph Reese of Girand, Cowan & Reese, Box 245, Hobbs, New Mexico, representing Basin Service Field Services, Inc., and Ellis Rowland Trucking, all lines common carriers.

MR. HOWELL: Ben Howell, El Paso Gas Company, associated with New Mexico, co-counsel of the firm Hardie, Grambling, Sims & Galatzan.

MR. MORRIS: If the Commission please, my name is Richard Morris, appearing for the Commission staff.

We will have one witness in this case.

MR. PORTER: I have had some indication from some of the people in transportation they are interested in this case, and I would like to say here that some of them may desire to make a statement one way or the other in the case. The fact they have not entered an appearance at the beginning of the case would not preclude their making a statement at the conclusion of the case.

At this time, the Commission will recognize Mr. Ben Howell, since the Commission brought this up on its own motion

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

FARMINGTON, N. M.
PHONE 325-1182

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M.
PHONE 243-6691



and at the request of El Paso.

MR. HOWELL: Mr. Chairman, I would like first to make a brief statement on behalf of El Paso Natural Gas Company.

We have two witnesses today and expect to put on testimony today. This testimony will be directed primarily to outlining the situation which exists, particularly in the San Juan Basin and testimony showing what our company is doing in the handling of drip and condensates.

We suggested and have been urging the adoption of some rule to protect against the thefts in the northwest, which have reached an alarming condition.

The rule which is submitted may or may not be the correct answer and exact way to do it. We see some things that are subject to objection of the rule and we are certainly not wedded to any particular language or any particular provision of this rule.

We want to get something that is workable. We feel that the problem cannot be solved merely by adopting the rule as to drip. When a truckload of drip gets out on the highway, it can't possibly be distinguished from the truckloads of condensate that is up in the tanks.

So, at the conclusion of our testimony, we will make a motion, and if there are any other persons who desire to offer testimony at this particular hearing, we will make a motion to the Commission to continue the case for two months in order to allow

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

FARMINGTON, N. M.
PHONE 325-1182

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M.
PHONE 243-6691



various people who are concerned to have an opportunity to look at this problem and to make suggestions of the manner of solving it.

We are going to suggest, at this time, that probably one central point be designated in which suggestions can be filed, and as a result of this, it may be possible to come up with something that the people in the supply generally feel the best workable solution to solve the problem.

With that preliminary statement, we are prepared to go ahead with testimony at this time.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Howell, I do think it would be advisable to go ahead with whatever we have today and the fact that you have considered a continuance reflects you have given considerable thought to this, and possibly in discussions with other interested parties then realize that possibly something like this might not be best settled in one hearing; so let's go ahead with whatever testimony we have at this time and ask your witnesses to come forward and be sworn.

MR. HOWELL: Mr. Alsup and Mr. Barnett.

(Witnesses sworn.)

MR. HOWELL: Mr. Alsup will be the first witness.

ED E. ALSUP,

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn on oath, was examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION



BY MR. HOWELL:

Q Would you please state your name for the record?

A Ed E. Alsup.

Q Speak out loud enough, Ed, so we can all hear.

Will you state your residence, by whom you are employed, and in what capacity?

A My residence is Farmington, New Mexico; employed by the El Paso Natural Gas Company as division superintendent.

Q That is of the San Juan Division?

A That is correct.

Q How long have you been in the San Juan area, associated with El Paso Natural Gas Company?

A Approximately eight years.

Q Are you familiar with the field and the gas wells and condensate tanks, drip tanks, and the whole system up there, generally?

A Yes, sir.

Q Just for a background as to the situation, would you tell the Commission approximately how many gas wells there are up there that are producing, some of them were liquids and some were not? About how many miles of gathering system and how many miles of lease roads are there in the Basin?

A We have in excess of 4500 gas wells in the Basin. There is just a little over 4,600 miles of gathering system on which each gathering system there is a road maintained from the

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

FARMINGTON, N. M.
PHONE 325-1182

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M.
PHONE 243-6691



wells and to and from the lease. In that system, we have approximately three thousand points of picking up tank, drip tanking that we pick up either distillate or drip condensate or drip.

Q By condensate, when you refer to it here, do you mean the liquids that are knocked out by the separator at the well and put in tankage on the lease?

A That is correct.

Q And by drip, do you refer to the liquids which drop out of the gathering system after gas gets into the pipeline and is taken out in traps and then put into tanks along the pipeline?

A That is correct.

Q Is there any substantial difference in the liquids themselves so that it would be possible to tell whether one came from a lease tank or whether it came from a drip trap?

A No difference at all.

Q Now, does a substantial number of the wells up there make some liquid so that there is condensate and tankage by the wells?

A Yes, sir, I would say approximately from 4500 wells there would be at least 2500 that do have -- do make condensate at the wellhead.

Q Now, how long have you been studying this problem of theft about condensate and drip there on the Basin?

A Since I first arrived at the Basin in 1953.

Q That is a period of nearly nine years now?



A Yes.

Q I wish you would just, in a general way, tell to the Commission what the situation has been over a period of, say, the last six to eight months in which you have, I think, given particular attention to this.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Alsup, there is a lot of interest in your answer. Speak up a little louder, please.

A Yes, sir. Well, from the very nature of the Basin itself, and the tremendous area that it covers, it makes it almost impossible for an apprehension of people interested in taking condensate or drip from the various installations out there.

As I said, there are some 4600 miles of gathering system and to which a road is maintained for an operation of that particular well, and people knowing the area as well as our people do, we are only out there during the daylight operation, and certainly it sets up a problem by the fact that there is only Farmington and Aztec on the west side and then the field extends on down nearly to Cuba on the east side, so it is such a remote place that it is almost an impossibility to police it with adequate force to really apprehend but a very few of the people that are in the theft business up there.

Q Now, Mr. Alsup, have you made an attempt to determine how much loss your company has had from this theft?

A Well, it's rather hard to get an exact figure. We approximate, we actually know about a third of the drip that has

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

FARMINGTON, N. M.
PHONE 325-1182

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M.
PHONE 243-6691



DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.FARMINGTON, N. M.
PHONE 325-1182ALBUQUERQUE, N. M.
PHONE 243-6691

been stolen from us due to the fact we only gauge our tanks at intervals, depending on the production from a given well. And our losses from that particular storage or point of pickup is only -- the only parts of it we keep is what actually shows as a loss from the time of one gauging to the next gauging.

Q As I understand your testimony here, you have kept some records that covered the instances in which we would gauge tanks and we knew how much was in particular tanks and when we went out there to get it, we found either the tank had been drawn or a substantial amount taken out?

A That is correct.

Q You have kept those records and you have them available?

A Yes, sir.

Q Could you tell in general what they would average in a month, that amount that is the actual loss from gauged tanks?

A Around, approximately 2500 barrels a month.

Q Now, is there any way that you can tell how much additional liquids have been taken out of tanks where the tanks haven't been gauged?

A No, sir, there isn't any way in the world we could tell exactly, because a well, in the characteristics of the wells in San Juan Basin, it may unload ten barrels today and it may unload in the next hour from -- its erratic production and fluctuation of our gas load makes a tremendous difference in the unloading of the various wells over the entire Basin.



Q We don't gauge the tanks every day, so there is a period in which a tank could be building up and no gauge is taken?

A That is correct.

Q And no way of knowing how much has been taken out during those periods?

A That is correct.

Q When was it that the Bureau of Revenue put an officer up there to assist in arresting those who were taking liquids and disposing of them without paying the proper taxes, approximately when?

A I don't recall an exact date. I do know that there have been approximately thirty arrests a month since he has been in the area there.

Q About thirty arrests a month that he has been able to make?

A That is correct.

Q I believe he is here and will testify and we will let him testify about that.

What effect has Mr. Ramsey's being up there, generally?

A Well, in the last month, I would say our reported thefts that we have covered over has dropped to about a third of what it was.

Q So in your opinion there has been some real progress made?

A Yes, sir.

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

FARMINGTON, N. M.
PHONE 325-1182

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M.
PHONE 243-6691



DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

FARMINGTON, N. M.
PHONE 325-1182ALBUQUERQUE, N. M.
PHONE 243-6691

Q Now, this rule which we are proposing is designed to require the transporter by truck of -- this particular rule is applicable only to drip, but assuming that it would be made applicable also to condensate and would require the truck transporter to have in his possession some sort of invoice or bill of lading or some document signed by the owner of the liquid showing the transporter's authority. Are you familiar, in general, with that rule?

A Yes, sir.

Q The proposal?

A Yes, sir.

Q In your opinion, would that be of material assistance in stopping the theft of drip to require people that were hauling drip around to have some evidence of their authority to haul it?

A Yes, sir, I believe it would tend to help in the policing of the area.

Q Now, what do we do in our own company with reference to people who are transporting either condensate or drip by truck?

A We have a trip ticket which we use.

MR. PORTER: Speak up.

A We have a trip ticket which we use and also we have, some, approximately twelve points that we have central batteries and we use our own trucking system to bring from the various locations, to bring it into the central batteries. This trip



DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.FARMINGTON, N. M.
PHONE 325-1182ALBUQUERQUE, N. M.
PHONE 243-6691

ticket is made out by our men as to how much and the quantity it delivered into each central battery from each point of picking up, whether it is condensate or whether it is drip, from what point they picked it up and brought it to what battery; and from the battery we will use a trip ticket for various truckers designated by the State as haulers in the area. And that is hauled from that point with our trip ticket to a point of a seller that we sell our drip or condensate to.

Q So that all of these liquids that we authorize to pick up were furnished the transporters, whether he be an employee of ours or independent contractor there, we furnish him with a ticket showing that he is authorized to haul a quantity of liquid?

A That is correct.

Q Do you find that particularly burdensome or heavy paper work?

A Not necessarily so, no.

Q From your experience as a practical man in the field, would you think it possible by adopting a rule that applied only to drip, that required some sort of evidence in the hand of the trucker to be an effective means of stopping the theft which we are now faced with up there?

A No, sir, I think it probably would do more harm than good because of the inability to identify the drip from the condensate. If a rule applied to drip, everybody would be hauling



condensate and vice versa.

Q So you think in order to be effective, whatever rule that is adopted, must apply to both drip and condensate?

A That is correct.

Q Or we could have two rules: One to drip and one to condensate but taking the same result?

A Having the same identity, I believe they should be treated as such.

Q Then, would you recommend that a rule of that nature be adopted in an effort to stop the theft that has been going on?

A I certainly would.

MR. HOWELL: That is all the questions.

MR. PORTER: Anyone have any questions of Mr. Alsup?

MR. EASLEY: I have two or three.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. EASLEY:

Q Mr. Alsup, in your consideration of this rule, do you contemplate that it would apply to scrub oil or to drip oil that is collected in the transmission system?

A I believe it would have to be broad enough in its scope to apply to that, in my own estimation, yes.

Q Now, with reference to these trip tickets in your present operation, does your driver fill out one of those for each drip trap as he goes around and collects them?

A Yes, that has to be reported to the State each month.



MR. EASLEY: That is all.

MR. PORTER: Anyone else?

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. REESE:

Q Mr. Alsup, have you in your investigation encountered any trouble with the licensed common carriers with the State of New Mexico on this haul?

A That is the only type of carrier that we use. As far as El Paso Natural Gas is concerned, there has been no apprehending of either, so it would be rather hard for me to pinpoint that.

Q As I understand the nature of your testimony, you are attempting mainly to stop the persons who are stealing the gas at the sources of the drip and condensate, rather than having any complaint of the licensed carriers who ship on the highways of the state?

A The primary motive is to stop the theft.

MR. REESE: That is all I have.

MR. PORTER: Anyone else have a question?

MR. MORRIS: Yes, sir.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. MORRIS:

Q Mr. Alsup, you are familiar with the amendment to Rule 314, which has not as yet been proposed by El Paso but which we drafted tentatively as an amendment?

A Fairly familiar, yes.



Q Now, in that proposed amendment to Rule 314, there is a provision that a copy of this form, Contract C-110-A be furnished to the Commission at some time and there is a place on the proposed form which I wish to correct. I believe there is not a place on the form for the signature of the Commission's agent.

Now, my question to you is, in this proposed revision of the rule, at one point did El Paso contemplate the approval of the Commission being obtained either before or after the actual movement of the drip, and if as shown in the proposed rule, the permission or the approval of the Commission has to be obtained, should there not be a place on the form for that approval to be designated?

MR. HOWELL: May I interrupt? I believe the rule says that it does not provide the suggested rule for furnishing the Commission formally but says file your report and exhibit such report when so requested, like the Commission when it's authorized. In other words, I believe it is not contemplated that this particular form be furnished to the Commission unless the Commission or its agent should stop someone. It is possible stopping someone on the highway and saying, "Where is your form?"

Q (by Mr. Morris) Then, Mr. Alsup, let me put it this way: Is it El Paso's intention to create a situation here and require forms, this C-110-A to be used and yet this be a procedure outside the Commission's scope, something that the Commission would never see? The form then, as I understand it,

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

FARMINGTON, N. M.
PHONE 325-1182

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M.
PHONE 243-6691



no approval would ever have to be obtained from the district office, say, of the Commission?

A I believe that the primary motive of the form is to have control, to have the drip or condensate within control from the time of its point of pickup to the time it reaches a seller at some destination. I believe that's what it was completely designed for. There are some phases that we certainly haven't got the cure-all at this time, but we hope to by the time of the next time it is set up for hearing.

Q To enter into just a brief discussion on the side, as Mr. Howell was referring to, of the rule, was that any and all services moving drip by vehicle shall make report of movement on forms C-110-A. To me this implies that the report would be filed with someone, presumably the Commissioner or if I misunderstood that point in the proposed rule, I stand corrected.

MR. HOWELL: We remain open-minded and would not suggest that we burden the Commission with a flood of paper unless it wants it.

Now, if it wants to, I think the rule could be clearly made to that point so it would be filed with the Commission, or that report would be made so it would be available at any time. I think whatever the Commission would desire on that could be incorporated.

Q (by Mr. Morris) I understand you have not actually offered this proposed rule? This statement is probably going to

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

FARMINGTON, N. M.
PHONE 325-1182

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M.
PHONE 243-6691



be the basis upon which you are going to work in the next year or so and I want to know what El Paso's intention is in respect as to the words. I just para-phrased.

MR. HOWELL: I can say that we are completely open-minded on that. If it seems in study it is desirable to file with the Commission and doesn't burden the Commission, the rule could be clarified to that point, but the thing we think is fundamental is that the man out on the highway, if he is stopped at 2:00 o'clock in the morning with a load of ten drums of drip or condensate in the back of his truck, is required to have something in his possession where he got that and who authorized him to have it.

A One other phase of this form C-110-A, on this total price paid, which wouldn't be practical at all because your vapor pressures has a direct bearing on that, so there is several facets of that that have to be corrected. The operators will help in the operation, I am sure.

Q Do I understand, then, that the provision on the form "total price paid" might be stricken?

A I feel sure it will have to be, because there is no way it could be applicable.

Q Mr. Alsup, has El Paso Natural Gas Company given any consideration to other means of handling this problem, such as the addition of dyes or other additives to the condensate or drip that would make it unsuitable for use as an automobile fuel and

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

FARMINGTON, N. M.
PHONE 325-1182

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M.
PHONE 243-6691



not destroy its value for other purposes?

A There has been a committee working on that possibility, of which El Paso has participated in, to make it unsuitable or some way of detecting.

MR. HOWELL: Speak up.

A There has been a committee working through the New Mexico P.I.C. in conjunction with El Paso as participants in the use of dyes or some type of chemical to make it unsuitable for direct use, that will be taken out in a refinery.

Now, there has been nothing confirmed along that line. We have tried in the past using the green dyes that the State had available at that time, which didn't prove satisfactory at all. It only made the thieves aware that they couldn't steal that particular load because it was dyed, so they would turn it out on the ground and possibly, in many cases, cause fires, but in every case more loss by using the green dyes than without it. So, in every case it must be something that will not be detected at the point of theft for it to be a workable solution along that line.

Q (by Mr. Morris) Is it possible that a fuel oil could be added to your various drip traps or other points of collection, which fuel oil would make the drip unusable as an automobile fuel?

A The principle is sound. The only thing, there is a lot of road to travel up there and you would have to travel it twice to add to your fuel oil. You would have to haul into those

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

FARMINGTON, N. M.
PHONE 325-1182

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M.
PHONE 243-6691



many points in order to cover the entire area, so I don't think I believe you would be spending more than you would be getting for your product.

Q Other than a practical matter, then, of actually performing the work of adding this fuel oil, it might be one solution to the problem?

A It would be a solution, yes.

MR. MORRIS: I believe that is all I have, thank you.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. PORTER:

Q I want to clear up one point, Mr. Alsup. In response to a question by Mr. Easley, I believe you indicated that you thought the rule should be broad enough to include scrub oil?

A In this sense, Mr. Porter, that this scrub raw oil is produced in conjunction with a gas well. I caught that afterward and I didn't correct it there, but there is various points in the Basin where your gravity on your oil would fall in that category. It is actually a good oil, but it is produced from a gas well and that's the scope I had in mind when I answered his question.

Q Well, the reason I raised that point, it's been my observation that scrub oil certainly conformed more closely to the characteristics of the crude oil than either the drip or condensate.

A Yes.



Q Of course, your gasoline plants in Main are operating on casing head gas, which comes from oil wells, and therefore, it would be equivalent of crude?

A We have a quaint situation up there, in that we have about every gravity oil or condensate, that you can just select any area and you can get about what you want, the oil, the actual oil around 45 gravity, 40 to 45 gravity oil. Also, not too much of that produce through the scrubbers at the gas wellheads, but there is at various points over the Basin that do exist.

Q I wasn't thinking about the scrubbers at the gasoline plant; do you know of an instance where a gasoline plant has produced this scrub or automobile oil or where this oil has accumulated which could be sold through a filling station?

A No, sir.

Q I believe Mr. Easley might clarify this for us, but I think that is the idea that I got, what he had in mind was in accumulation at the plant itself.

MR. EASLEY: Yes, sir. The definition here of drip in the present rule 314 calls the oil "liquid hydrocarbon" accumulated incidental to the transportation of gas, and it appears that would include the scrubber oil as well as, say, drip oil, which is picked up from the transmission lines in the field.

A We at El Paso don't have that type of situation up there.

MR. EASLEY: It is prevalent here in this area, of



course, as you know.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Nutter, do you have a question?

MR. NUTTER: Yes, sir.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. NUTTER:

Q Mr. Alsup, when you mentioned that El Paso had sustained losses of approximately 2500 barrels a month of condensate or drip or whatever it be from tanks which had been gauged, were you referring only to tanks on your drips on the laterals and on your main lines, or did that decline?

A That declined. Condensate also -- condensate tanks also.

Q Now, in your gathering of transportation system in the San Juan Basin, approximately how many drip traps was El Paso operating?

A Possibly a thousand, it would be.

Q Of traps on the lines?

A Yes.

Q Now, is each of those actually services and an attempt made to gather the drip that accumulates in them?

A Not in every case, no. Some of them over a period of a year wouldn't gather enough. We would blow them at intervals, depending on what they made. During the summertime they pick up nothing because your gas will carry most of your hydrocarbons into your gasoline plant. About all you pick up in that, at all, through the summertime will be back at your wellhead. Very few



drips make anything in the summer due to your temperature changing on the drips, rarely. It rarely goes into the plant.

Q I suppose it would depend on the size of the line. Do some of those drip traps gather more drip than others do?

A Definitely so.

Q Do some of them gather enough drip -- you have a tank located at the drip tank to blow the drip into?

A Yes.

Q Now, how many of this type of intake stations where you have a tank located at the drip?

A This would be just an approximate figure, I would say 300, possibly.

Q About 300 out of the 1,000 drip traps that you have would have tanks on them?

A Yes.

Q Now, I presume, then, all of them that have a tank on them would actually be serviced and an effort made to pick up the drip that accumulates there?

A Yes.

Q Now, Mr. Alsup, also you were referring to those trip tickets which you said El Paso used as means of determining where the drip was gathered and you also stated that these trip tickets didn't appear to present any burdensome amount of paper work to handle. Do the trip tickets have two signatures, one being the signature of the purchaser of the drip and one being the signa-

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

FARMINGTON, N. M.
PHONE 325-1182

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M.
PHONE 243-6691



ture of the seller of the drip?

A Yes, sir, but we use those ourselves to pick up so we can get the designation, where it was from, their particular drip trap that you speak of or condensate back at the wellhead from a general tank and it is hauled into a central storage or battery.

Q Now, the users of these trip tickets, are they actually employees of El Paso, using El Paso trucks, or trucks contracted to El Paso?

A Where it is picked up and brought to the central storage, they are actually trucks with employees of El Paso. From the central storage to a seller's point or delivery point to a seller, then they are certified state carriers.

Q With relation now, referring to your form C-110-A, where you have a line here for the signature of the seller or agent, and also a line for the signature of the purchaser or his agent, if you had an El Paso employee driving an El Paso truck out to an El Paso drip trap to gather the drip, could he sign that form in both places for El Paso as seller and buyer, or both?

A The particular person, I am sure I wouldn't have it so; I would have his boss sign it.

Q This boss as a purchaser or seller --

A It authorizes him to pick it up and deliver it to a point. As we have stated before, on this form there has got to

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

FARMINGTON, N. M.
PHONE 325-1192

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M.
PHONE 243-6691



be some changes in it finally, where it will, can and will apply to each and all the operators right now and there will be some definite changes in it before it is presented back to the Oil Commission.

Q Now, if one of these forms were to be signed by the driver's boss, the boss would just about have to be along with him to fill out the number of barrels to be picked up?

A That is one of the fallacies; you can't have a man at each location, under no circumstances, to sign and that applies to all the operators in the Basin, and we realize that fallacy in there.

Q That would be one of the points you would try to change?

A That is correct, we would. I couldn't have 3,000 people out there all the time and neither could anyone else.

MR. NUTTER: I see. Thank you, Mr. Alsup.

MR. PORTER: Anyone else have a question?

MR. HOWELL: I have one further question on re-direct.

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. HOWELL:

Q Mr. Alsup, without giving the name, would you just tell the Commission what happened to one operator out there who salted his drip tank with material that would stop an automobile from running?

A In this particular case, the man, his well made around approximately eight barrels a day but he had not received any of



it so he put some sugar in the tank. He decided he would stop it. He did get one of the local farmers that had used it and had carried on that part of his farming operation from the time he had been there also. So the farmer went into the location, turned on the well, lit him a cigarette and threw the match down, so he lost everything. He lost his tank and all his equipment that previously ran along that line. And you all know about a lot of that by making it inoperable to the point where you mess up a person's equipment; now he's going to retaliate. I think that is human nature. So I'm not sure that is a complete answer.

Q You wouldn't recommend putting something in that might stop automobile motors or other motors from using the drip for fear of the retaliation that your experience has shown is likely to occur?

A I'm afraid it would be another Korea war. That is all.

RE CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. MORRIS:

Q Mr. Alsup, this is an isolated instance that you were referring to just now?

A Right.

Q In the event it became general widespread, that some sort of additive was being used to prevent the theft of drip, it might prevent the thief from going to the trap in the first place, would it not?

A Some of them.



Q So you really wouldn't have a widespread of the problem of retaliation or being surprised by an isolated instance where an additive had been used if everyone was using an additive?

A I'm sure I'm not that familiar with the human element.

MR. MORRIS: That is all.

MR. PORTER: Any further questions?

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. REAGAN:

Q I have one more question. Mr. Alsup, in Section A and speaking of common carriers where you are shipping over the highways, would there be any objection to merely, say in your case, El Paso signing the shipping order as is customarily done in this trucking business, rather than having the purchaser also sign, would that serve any purpose with your common carrier?

A Well, in our common carrier we do that very thing with our trip tickets.

Q You sign them yourself?

A That is right.

Q But you don't require the purchaser to sign it?

A We require the trucker to sign them to a delivery point and then we have whoever we sell that to and we have that double check across that point.

Q Where is it measured and tested for the price, before you ship it or at the destination?

A I didn't understand the question.



DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

FARMINGTON, N. M.
PHONE 325-1182

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M.
PHONE 243-6691

Q Where do you measure and settle the price and the volume, before you ship it or at the destination?

A At the destination.

MR. REAGAN: That is all.

MR. PORTER: Anyone else have a question?

The witness may be excused.

(Witness excused.)

* * * *

MR. PORTER: The Hearing will come to order, please.

Mr. Howell, call your next witness.

RAYMOND H. BARNETT,

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. HOWELL:

Q Please state your name for the record.

A Raymond H. Barnett.

Q Will you state by whom you are employed and in what capacity?

A Employed by El Paso Natural Gas Company, field superintendent of the Permian Division.

Q I can't quite hear you.

A I am employed by the El Paso Natural Gas Company and I am field superintendent of the Permian Division.

Q And where do you live?



DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

FARMINGTON, N. M.
PHONE 325-1182ALBUQUERQUE, N. M.
PHONE 243-6691

A In Jal, New Mexico.

Q How long have you lived in this Permian Basin area?

A For twenty-five years.

Q How long have you been working for El Paso Natural Gas Company here?

A For twenty-five years.

Q Would you please state to the Commission your opinion as to whether or not there is any particular problem in this particular area with reference to theft of hydrocarbon, drip, condensate, such as is taking place in the San Juan Basin?

A No, sir, I don't think we have the problem now they have up there. We did have several years ago, but it seems we don't have it any more.

Q Are you personally acquainted with any thefts that have taken place in any substantial quantities around here?

A We have had a few of our distillate tanks but have noticed very few.

Q What system does your company use down here in the picking up of hydrocarbon, condensates, and drips from lease tanks along the gathering system?

A Our system, the company traps the products out into the tanks and we get a carrier to transport it from one destination to another where we might sell it.

Q We contract with somebody to truck it from the tanks to the point of destination wherever it is sold?



A Yes, sir, that is right.

Q What do we use in the way of giving that trucker written authority showing that he is authorized to pick up that condensate or drip?

A We give him a short form of bill of lading and tell him where to pick it up, where to take it, and how much to pick up.

Q Is that done with every load that is picked up?

A Yes, sir, every load has the bill of lading with it.

Q Now, on that, do you show the definite location of the tanks and the lease or the pickup point that the drip or condensates are going to come from?

A Yes, sir, it has a number and we fill out the bill of lading, part of it, put the number of the tank, where to pick it up, the amount of the load, and where it is to go to.

Q And the destination where it is to be delivered?

A Yes, sir.

Q And the number of barrels to pick up?

A That is right.

Q And then you give that to the contract trucker?

A We either give it to him personally and call in and we do leave it at the lease occasionally for him to pick up at the lease.

Q Sometimes he gets it when he goes out to the lease?

A Yes.

Q Other times he gets it at our office?



A Or we take it to his office.

Q And what does he do with it now when he has delivered his load?

A He either takes it back to his office and we pick it up or he leaves it at the lease and we pick it up. Now, he keeps a copy of it for his files and when he bills us, he sends a copy forward with the billing and he sends a copy to our traffic foreman in El Paso.

Q That is the basis for the payment to him for the hauling?

A Yes, sir, that is right.

Q Has that system imposed any undue burden of paper work on you?

A No, sir, not any noticeable burden that we have noticed.

Q Does it give you a good control over the movement of drip and condensate from lease tanks and drip tanks?

A Yes, sir, we think it gives control. We know how much we have got in a tank before he picks it up; we know how much the tank has that he is going to put it in and corresponds with our gatherings.

Q And also serves as a check on the trucking charges?

A That is right.

MR. HOWELL: That is all.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Barnett, how do you handle delivery of scrub oil from your gasoline plant?



A On the inlet -- on the outlet of the plant that goes into a different system altogether. By the inlet to the plant, we handle it just as drip.

MR. PORTER: Anyone else have a question?

MR. EASLEY: One question, Mr. Chairman.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. EASLEY:

Q Mr. Barnett, do these contract haulers pick up all of this drip up at the drip trap, or do you have some of your trucks that pick it up at the drip trap and haul it to a central tank?

A No, sir, down here we have -- most of all our trucks are contract trucks. We don't move any products with our trucks here.

Q One other question, how many drips do you have on your system, do you know, in this area?

A Well, we have approximately about eighty what we call main tank batteries where there is main traps off our gathering system with maybe one or two or three pits. We still use a lot of pits for the oil, for trapping the oil.

MR. PORTER: Anyone else have a question?

(No response.)

MR. PORTER: The witness may be excused.

(Witness excused.)

MR. HOWELL: That ends El Paso's testimony.

MR. PORTER: Thank you, Mr. Howell.



MR. MORRIS: Call Mr. Frank Ramsey.

(Witness sworn.)

FRANK RAMSEY,

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. MORRIS:

Q Please state your name.

A Frank Ramsey.

Q By whom are you employed, Mr. Ramsey?

A By the Bureau of Revenue in New Mexico as a special agent.

Q As a special agent?

A Right.

Q Where are you located, Mr. Ramsey?

A Farmington.

Q That is your headquarters, office, so to speak?

A Headquarters.

Q Mr. Ramsey, are you the man referred to by Mr. Howell and Mr. Alsop a few minutes ago as being the man from the -- as being the deputy from the Bureau of Revenue that has been operating in the San Juan Basin investigating the thefts of drip in that area?

A I believe that is right.

Q Would you state to the Commission briefly, Mr. Ramsey,



your background in the law enforcement field?

A I worked prior to beginning with the Bureau of Revenue for nineteen years as a law enforcement officer for the Department of Game and Fish and worked especially as a trouble shooter, which took me all over the state in law enforcement.

Q About how long did you work in that capacity in the San Juan Basin?

A I started to work the first of July, 1961. I have been working ever since.

Q That is where the Bureau of Revenue is?

A Right.

Q Now, to whom are you directly responsible in the Bureau of Revenue?

A Mr. Earnest Hawkins the director of the Gasoline Tax Division.

Q And what are your duties?

A To patrol the gas field areas in the San Juan Basin, to try to apprehend people that are using gasoline without paying the tax, the New Mexico tax.

Q And this type of person necessarily is a person that is stealing drip or condensate from the traps without any legal authority?

A Yes.

Q Mr. Ramsey, does your work take you all over the gathering fields in the San Juan Basin?

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

FARMINGTON, N. M.
PHONE 325-1182

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M.
PHONE 243-6691



A Yes.

Q And is quite a lot of the land in which you operate part public domain?

A About ninety-five percent or a little more is public domain, some kind or other, either Federal or State land.

Q Does this present any particular problem with you in respect to your investigatory work?

A No, it leaves a free access to any part of the country, to any person, day or night. We don't have any locked gates or private property to amount to anything in that area.

Q So to a would-be thief of drip, gasoline, or condensate, they would have free access to the various locations without respect to gain entry through some fence or something?

A Yes, sir, that is right.

Q Mr. Ramsey, I believe you were in the audience when Mr. Alsop testified that El Paso had some 3,000 distillate or drip traps -- maybe 1,000 of those were drip traps. How many trap points do you have in your area that you directly control, directly investigate?

A All that is in the New Mexico comes under --

Q Let's just say in the San Juan Basin. Are there about 4,000 traps or so up there?

A All that is in the San Juan Basin in the State of New Mexico.

Q Yes. Mr. Ramsey, this takes quite a bit of your time,



doesn't it?

A Yes, sir, I put in full time at it.

Q Sometimes that requires day and night work, does it not?

A It requires probably more night work than day. Quite a lot of people stealing gasoline are apprehended between midnight and 4:00 a.m.

Q Without divulging any of your trade secrets, could you briefly tell us some of your experiences in apprehending some of the thefts that have gone on in the San Juan area?

Q Well, I try to locate the storage tanks that are being used and you can ascertain which storage tanks are used the most by the barrel marks, tracks to the storage tanks. I do this in daytime and then I go back at night and, of course, try to catch the roads that will bottleneck as much of the area as possible. Then I work without lights, as a rule, on the oil field roads or gas field roads. And I use binoculars in checking all of the area. The binoculars bring out any light and help me locate that pinpoint of activity in a maze of roads from a high point. In some places it is necessary to watch all of the roads you can and this is mostly in the canyon country. Just merely spotting a light wouldn't help you find the person that was -- where the light originated.

Q In other words, Mr. Ramsey, you have to try to anticipate the exact point where the theft is going to occur?

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

FARMINGTON, N. M.
PHONE 325-1182

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M.
PHONE 243-6691



A Yes.

Q And then you have to try to spot the theft actually taking place and sneak up on them and actually catch them in the act?

A Or intercept them as they come away from the location.

Q Now, could you give us the approximate number of arrests that you have made with respect to stealing drip or condensate since the first of this year?

A Since the first of January, we have processed about, approximately ninety persons through Justice of the Peace court.

Q These were actually arrests that you took on to the Justice of the Peace and actually preferred charges against the person and obtained a conviction of some sort?

A Yes, sir.

Q Now, in addition to those ninety, are there other occasions when you have caught people in the act of maybe stealing just a few gallons and have given them warnings?

A We issue mostly more warnings than we do -- than we make arrests. Probably quite a lot more warnings. I haven't kept a record of it, but it amounts to about as many.

Q Now, of these arrests that you have made, generally what was being done, was it just a car that had gone out there and filled up its gasoline tank or something, or a little larger than that?

A We haven't made a policy of arresting persons just for putting gasoline in their tanks. We warn them especially of the

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

FARMINGTON, N. M.
PHONE 325-1162

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M.
PHONE 243-6691



danger involved, but where they are transporting, we have arrested in every case. We find the quantity being transported anything from a five-gallon can to as much as six or eight barrels, depending on the vehicle.

Q And these arrests, have you been able to determine to what use the drip was going to be put when it was being taken, in two, three, four, five barrel-quantities?

A No, sir, not in every case. Most of the time we ask the subject what they are going to do with it and they usually tell us they were getting it to use to go back and forth to work or something of that nature and burning it in automobiles, in other words.

Q So even where they were taking several barrels, it was still for their own personal use or maybe for their friends or acquaintances?

A Yes.

Q Now, in the arrests that you have made, were any of these arrests made of persons that were in your opinion dealing in a large scale operation, stealing drip in great quantities?

A That is hard to ascertain. We don't know how many trips they make. The roads, in dry weather, are well maintained and they can make a good many trips.

In one instance, we had a Chrysler car that had ninety gallons of drip in the back or the turtle and the lid was shut down. From the outside appearance, you couldn't see he had any-

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

FARMINGTON, N. M.
PHONE 325-1182

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M.
PHONE 243-6691



thing, overloaded springs.

Q It would appear he had given it some thought to installing this large tank before he went out there to --

A Yes, he had it in two thirty-gallon drums and the rest in five-gallon GI cans further in back of the trunk.

Q Have you ever had any experience with what you might call professional thieves operating in this area?

A Very recently we stopped a boy that was hauling to logging mills in Colorado and in talking to him, he admitted he had been doing that same thing four years and he was coming in on a back road where he didn't have far to go to pick the drip up and get right back into Colorado.

Q Have you ever had any experience, Mr. Ramsey, with personnel from any of the oil or gas-producing companies, the company personnel themselves, involved in theft of this drip?

A Yes, sir.

Q You don't need to mention any of the companies' names.
(Laughter.)

Q Could you relate to us the details of any particular occurrence?

A Recently we had a person that was taking the gasoline purchased from a station out of his vehicle and replacing it with drip gasoline. When he would get a quantity, a barrel or two gathered, he would send it in for his personal use.

Q Do you have any indication of any -- are there any in-



stances where you have discovered large quantities of drip were being sold directly to service stations?

A We haven't prosecuted anyone on that. We had several instances of apprehending the subjects in transporting and we apprehended them before they got to the station and we haven't prosecuted a station operator as yet for selling drip gasoline.

Q Do you feel that this is occurring in the area even though you have not actually apprehended anyone in the process of doing it?

A Yes, sir, we have quite a bit of evidence of adding drip gasoline to the purchased gasoline or refined gasoline and after it merges, it's very hard to determine what it is.

Q Mr. Ramsey, I believe earlier Mr. Alsup testified the thefts in the area have dropped by one-third since you started operating, which is very commendable for your efficiency in the area. Do you feel that your manner of investigation, the way you go about apprehending the thieves of this drip gasoline, would ever be sufficient enough to actually curb the problem?

A No, sir, I don't feel it would.

Q This might be due to several things; and for one thing, there might be some large scale operation going on by something more than just an amateur thief, which would be very difficult to apprehend in the manner in which you are doing it?

A Yes, sir.

Q Do you believe, Mr. Ramsey, that the tender system such

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

FARMINGTON, N. M.
PHONE 325-1182

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M.
PHONE 243-6691



as we discussed here this morning would help the apprehension of the thieves of drip?

A Undoubtedly it would help tighten the control.

Q Now, would this be effective with respect to the small thefts or more effective with respect to large quantities being taken?

A I believe it would help in taking the large quantities.

Q In your experience in law enforcement work, Mr. Ramsey, have you had any experience with additives?

A No, we haven't used anything to discourage the use of gasoline or that would impair or damage any vehicles at all.

Q You are familiar with the process of adding chemicals to various products in order to identify them or to make them unfit for use?

A Yes, we have been furnished with some chemicals that would help indicate stolen gasoline. It would be added to the tank before the gasoline was taken and then would have to draw a sample and add some other chemical to it. That would require checking before and after the theft.

Q Which in turn would produce a reaction so you can tell that this particular gasoline had been stolen from the particular drip?

A We definitely could tell even though it was mixed with other gasoline.

Q Is there any use made of this chemical?

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

FARMINGTON, N. M.
PHONE 325-1182

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M.
PHONE 243-6691



A No, not yet.

Q This is a possibility?

A That is right.

Q One way of arriving at a solution to this problem?

A That is right.

Q Mr. Ramsey, do you have anything further that you believe would be, in your experience in this area, pertinent to this Hearing today, that you would like to offer?

A No, except that we definitely need some kind of a control, some kind of a way to know how much gasoline is taken and from where and whether the same manifests or bill of lading are being used more than once to cover a load.

Q Do you have anything else?

A No, I believe that is all.

MR. PORTER: One thing we can conclude from Mr. Ramsey, that we have a lot of people that believe in free enterprise.

(Laughter.)

MR. PORTER: Any more questions?

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. HOWELL:

Q Mr. Ramsey, about what punishment has the Court been meting out to these people that you have arrested and brought before the Justice of the Peace?

A It is classified as a misdemeanor. Penalties range from \$25 and costs of court, which is usually \$5.00, up to \$100 and



the cost of court, and they can draw up to six months in the county jail, in addition. It is quite customary with the Justice of the Peace we have been using to impose the minimum fine, in most of the cases, and depending on the circumstances and what they were apparently going to do with the gasoline, and we have quite a number of the maximum penalties also, but in most of the cases, it has been the minimum penalty; and on a repeat -- they have almost made it mandatory among the judges, I think, that the kind of policy they adopted themselves to assess a jail sentence, usually fifteen days on the second offense.

Q Have you had some repeaters?

A I believe we've had three.

MR. HOWELL: That is all.

MR. PORTER: Anyone else have a question?

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. REAGIN:

Q Has there ever been any tank truck apprehended with W.

A. Reagin on it?

MR. MORRIS: Are you represented by an attorney?

MR. REAGIN: No, sir.

MR. MORRIS: Are you representing yourself?

MR. REAGIN: Yes.

MR. MORRIS: Would you ask the question again, please?

Q (by Mr. Reagin) Has there ever been any tank truck apprehended that was hauling wagonloads of this product?



A Yes, we have had.

Q I mean the actual tank vehicles?

A Yes.

Q Has that been very often?

A No, it's not a common thing. We have only apprehended two small tanks and both of them, incidentally, were from over two hundred miles out in the field. They came in from points south of Albuquerque and up to a point in the Gobenador area.

Q Then this form they would never have or heard of, probably, if it was in the field?

A I don't understand.

Q This C-110-A of which the meeting is considering, it would not abide -- what I mean by that, they're in or out of the country, they are not what you call a legal law anyway or --

Q No, they weren't authorized to haul.

MR. REAGIN: That is all.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Easley.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. EASLEY:

Q Mr. Ramsey, what charges have you been filing on these people that you apprehended?

A Possession and transportation of drip gasoline.

Q What percentage of convictions have you been getting? Let's say in number, how many per month?

A We have had one hundred percent convictions.



Q You state that you are the only man up there that was working this for the Bureau of Revenue?

A No, there is another one, a Mr. Munson is working for the Bureau of Revenue. He operates differently than I do. He audits the books and papers of the filling stations. He is in the process of auditing several of the service stations in the San Juan Basin area.

Q Had you or anyone in charge of your operation considered filing petty theft charges against these people?

A Yes, we have filed petty theft charges.

Q Had you at any time filed any felony charges against those that might have more than \$50 worth of gasoline in their possession?

A No, we haven't.

Q Without trying to pry into your private business, Mr. Ramsey, but in the interest of determining just what the cost of your enforcement is there, how much would you estimate it would take to pay your salary and your car expenses per month or per year, in other words, the cost of your enforcement you are doing?

A I have been driving a little over 6,000 miles a month and it costs, car maintenance, tires, batteries, gasoline and all upkeep including the two-way police radio, has been about 3.8¢ per mile. It runs very little and my salary is around \$500 a month and about \$200 a month per diem, which would make the total around \$1,000 a month.

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

FARMINGTON, N. M.
PHONE 325-1182

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M.
PHONE 243-6691



Q What have you attempted, to get more revenue people up there on that job to help police it?

A No, there hasn't been an effort made by the gasoline companies to get the Bureau to hire some more men. They are badly needed.

Q Do you think any change in this penalty, as far as the law is concerned, would aid in the enforcement problem?

A Well, I don't know exactly how to answer that one. In some instances, the penalty is severe enough, but in some cases it doesn't carry a high enough maximum; it should be more maximum.

MR. EASLEY: That is all.

MR. PORTER: You say you have caught only three repeaters?

A Yes.

MR. PORTER: That means they either quit or got smart?

A Yes.

MR. PORTER: Anyone else have a question?

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. WALKER:

Q Mr. Ramsey, what percentage of the people you have apprehended worked for the companies in the Basin?

A Practically all of them are involved with companies. Now, there is some few farmers that were apprehended, and most of these people are working at some job or another involving company work. That doesn't necessarily mean that they are stealing from



their own company. They go ahead and take the gasoline wherever it is handiest.

Q Is this reported to the company?

A Yes -- well, in the case they are stealing from the company or using company equipment to burn the gasoline, it is reported to the company.

Q Any action ever been taken by the company?

A I believe so, yes.

Q In all the cases or just part of the cases?

A Just part of the cases, they adopted a policy after the first offense and they have stayed with their policy since they have adopted it.

Q Do you know of any company that after one of their employees had been apprehended, where they haven't been dismissed or discharged?

A Yes, I know of two companies that retained their men after they were convicted and paid fines.

MR. WALKER: Thank you.

MR. PORTER: Anyone else have a question of Mr. Ramsey?

MR. MORRIS: I want to thank Mr. Ramsey for coming here today and presenting himself on the testimony.

MR. PORTER: I would like to say to you, Mr. Ramsey, that you and your colleague up there have been doing some rather effective work.

You may be excused.

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

FARMINGTON, N. M.
PHONE 325-1182

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M.
PHONE 243-6691



(Witness excused.)

MR. RAMSEY: Thank you.

MR. PORTER: Anyone else desire to present testimony in this case?

MR. HOWELL: Mr. Chairman, on behalf of my clients, we will wait for further developments to present any further testimony. As I understand, this is to be continued at this time?

MR. PORTER: Well, Mr. Howell indicated he would make such a motion.

MR. HOWELL: That is correct. If there is no further testimony, I will at this time make a motion that the case be continued for a period of two months and that the Commission designate some central point, either someone in the Commission or a volunteer. We are volunteering our services if we can be of any help in any way. Anyone having suggestions and ideas, we would like them channeled and directed to one point with the thought of trying to get together and having a meeting of the people effected prior to the next hearing by the Commission and seeing if the problems can be resolved that way, rather than to solve them in argument before the Commission, and also that in the form of a separate motion that the Commission issue a notice for the postponed hearing. That would be broad enough to cover the adoption of a rule requiring some form of manifest or tender for condensates as well as drips.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Easley.

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

FARMINGTON, N. M.
PHONE 325-1182

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M.
PHONE 243-6691



MR. EASLEY: Mr. Chairman, not in any sense posing a motion, but in order to point up some of the problems involved, my client, General Petroleum, Inc., has prepared a statement which we would like to read into the record, if there is no objection.

MR. PORTER: You may proceed.

MR. EASLEY: "General Petroleum, Inc., concurs with the desires and purposes of the parties to the hearing and would support any action which would assure more efficient and legitimate handling of the products to be covered. However, we feel that the revisions proposed would impose an undue hardship on those legitimate operators presently servicing, transporting, and selling drip oil, while in no way deterring the illegitimate operator. In our opinion, the essence of the proposed revisions is the witness and certification of fluid acquisition at each and every drip serviced by operators and transporters of drip. We feel that particularly here in the southeast where many drips are serviced in a single day for relatively small volumes, that such a requirement would make continued service on this basis uneconomical. Further, it is our feeling that the irregularities incident to the handling of this product are a problem of enforcement. We feel that the present rules provide adequate protection for the acquisition and reporting of this product. We would like to refer directly to Rule 314 and in particular to Paragraph G thereof:

"Every person transporting drip directly from a gas gathering or transportation system shall keep a record of daily acquisitions from each drip trap authorized to

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

FARMINGTON, N. M.
PHONE 325-1182

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M.
PHONE 243-6691



service, which record shall be made available at all reasonable times for inspection by the Commission or its authorized representative.'

"We feel that this paragraph, if enforced, could provide all of the information desired by C-110-A (proposed) with the exception of a witness and validation by the seller. The witness by the seller of such acquisitions would place a tremendous burden on the personnel of such seller in that they would be required to be present at all acquisitions. I am sure that the industry would support the Commission's efforts to police these acquisitions and it will require such cooperation from all segments of the industry to insure sufficient numbers to achieve this end.

"We would like to recommend that all efforts be made to enforce the present rules and regulations before any new regulations or revisions are attempted, and in this regard, we would respectfully suggest that the Commission could, by memorandum from the secretary-director, further amplify the requirements for records and reporting as set out in Rule 314 (g) so that a field surveillance or inspection could adequately assure the validity and source of the fluids being transported at any one time. Such memorandum could further require that every truck or other vehicle moving, hauling, transporting drip, with the State of New Mexico, have the name of its owner and number of such truck or vehicle plainly stencilled on each side thereof. If it was deemed necessary, the Commission could require and provide a seal, sticker, or other device which could be placed on all certified vehicles

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

FARMINGTON, N. M.
PHONE 325-1182

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M.
PHONE 243-6691



servicing this product.

"It is our position that the Commission has adequate power to prescribe the form of this reporting and may require that it be available in the vehicle. However, the other part of the proposed rule would necessitate the presence of the seller or his agent at every drip trap in the state when the acquisitions are made. This, we think, is not feasible and would not accomplish the ends desired."

Of course, that part of it, if the Commission please, would not be applicable under the announced policy of the proponents here that they do not intend to pursue the requirements that this form be signed at the place of acquisition, and I would like to call on Mr. Bill Jameson at this time to make a statement to the Commission.

MR. JAMESON: On behalf of Southern Union Gas Company, let me say at the outset we are entirely in sympathy with the objective sought to be achieved by El Paso Natural Gas Company's proposal. We came up here prepared to offer testimony to show the undue hardship that would be worked in connection with the particular proposal and the exact form proposed, but I don't believe it would be appropriate to offer that testimony in view of Mr. Alsup's statement that this particular form and the exact mechanics of it are due for re-working. He mentioned two or three of the matters we felt would work a hardship on us, and so at this stage, we will not offer testimony but will urge that the Commission go ahead

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

FARMINGTON, N. M.
PHONE 325-1182

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M.
PHONE 243-6691



and grant El Paso's motion for a continuance of the matter and give us an opportunity to try and sit down with them and work out our problems. The operations are somewhat different in the way they are carried out and I believe we can reconcile our differences and probably come up with something that will be in agreement, the particular operating characteristics of each company.

MR. PORTER: Anyone else have a statement to make before we make a ruling on the motion?

MR. RISIEN: Mr. Chairman, I would like to suggest Mr. Howell's office would be the natural depository for these suggestions or complaints or whatever they are going to be and we will enjoin in the motion for a continuance. We recommend his office being designated as the place to send the correspondence concerning this proposed rule if the Commission sees fit to do it in that manner.

MR. PORTER: Anyone else have a statement?

MR. LOGAN: I am at this time a chairman of a committee appointed by New Mexico Petroleum Industries to suggest or study suggestions as means for a prevention of this theft of drip.

In a meeting on May 10, the committee agreed, among other things, we would at this time support any principle to this proposed provision to drip. We recognize that a tender system would cause considerable hardship; also it would be impossible to enforce many loopholes, but the overriding thought was that some sort of a tender system was necessary in order to comprehensively

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

FARMINGTON, N. M.
PHONE 325-1182

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M.
PHONE 243-6691



enforce this regulation.

MR. PORTER: Thank you, Mr. Logan.

MR. RAPER: Thedus Raper, Warren Petroleum Corporation seconds the motion that the case be continued and that Warren would like to go on record as stating it would work a hardship on us in our operation, operating a low-pressure gathering system where we collect small particles of scrub oil, and we feel like El Paso definitely has a problem and we sympathize with them. We don't feel it applies to any county in New Mexico.

MR. MORRIS: If the Commission please, I would like to make two points.

I think any further consideration of this matter, the jurisdiction of the Oil Conservation Commission should be studied whenever a proposed rule would have us or this body regulating transportation which, of course, is the field usually reserved to the State Corporation Commission. I think the proposed rule should carefully consider at this point. I also believe any further consideration of this matter should try to take into account the use of an additive of some sort as a company's own means of preventing or making futile the theft of drip condensate.

MR. PORTER: Anyone else have anything to say?

MR. DODD: I am Jack Dodd with Shell Oil Company. I will say that Paragraph (a) through (h) are adequate for recording the proposed revisions. Under the circumstances, any change if necessary can be listed in Paragraph (i) where every truck or

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

FARMINGTON, N. M.
PHONE 325-1182

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M.
PHONE 243-6691



DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

FARMINGTON, N. M.
PHONE 325-1182

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M.
PHONE 243-6691

other vehicle moving, hauling and transporting drip within the State of New Mexico shall have the name of the owner and the number of such truck, or vehicle, plainly stencilled on each side thereof.

MR. PORTER: Anyone else have a statement?

Mr. Howell, it seems to me this would have to be broadened to the extent that we satisfy everybody concerned.

The Commission has ruled that we will dismiss this case and that we will appoint El Paso as a clearinghouse for suggestions from any interested parties or any individuals concerned. We are going to suggest that El Paso, when they have received these suggestions, call a meeting of those interested parties, those people making suggestions, if there are suggestions different from El Paso's, which apparently some will be, and we would also call on El Paso to put the responsibility on El Paso of requesting or filing a new application requesting the Commission to call it on our own motion, at a particular time after you have had your meeting and also we would rule that the record in this case here today be incorporated as part of any new case that was brought on.

MR. HOWELL: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Would any parties desiring to make suggestions or participate in this meeting please address their request to El Paso Natural Gas Company, Proration Department, Post Office Box 1492, El Paso, Texas, and we will not act to try to get a meeting called



DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

FARMINGTON, N. M.
PHONE 325-1182ALBUQUERQUE, N. M.
PHONE 243-6691

prior to the end of May, so please get the suggestions in by that time. That should be sufficient time for suggestions and then notices would be sent of any meeting to all parties who had written in prior to the end of May.

MR. PORTER: That would allow approximately two weeks for anyone to get their suggestions to the address Mr. Howell has given us.

No questions concerning the rule, the Hearing is recessed until 1:30.

(Whereupon said Hearing was recessed to the hour of 1:30 o'clock P.M.)

* * * *

(1:30 P.M. session.)

MR. PORTER: The meeting will come to order, please.

Immediately after we have concluded the docket, the Forms Committee of the New Mexico Oil & Gas Association will meet with Commission personnel at the Commission office at 1000 West Broadway.

The next case on the docket is Case 2559.

* * * *



INDEXWITNESSPAGE

ED E. ALSUP

Direct Examination by Mr. Howell	4
Cross Examination by Mr. Easley	12
Cross Examination by Mr. Morris	13
Cross Examination by Mr. Porter	18
Cross Examination by Mr. Nutter	20
Redirect Examination by Mr. Howell	23
Recross Examination by Mr. Morris	24
Cross Examination by Mr. Reagin	25

RAYMOND H. BARNETT

Direct Examination by Mr. Howell	26
Cross Examination by Mr. Easley	30

FRANK RAMSEY

Direct Examination by Mr. Morris	31
Cross Examination by Mr. Howell	40
Cross Examination by Mr. Reagin	41
Cross Examination by Mr. Easley	42
Cross Examination by Mr. Walker	44

DEARNLEY-MEIERS REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

FARMINGTON, N. M.
PHONE 325-1182ALBUQUERQUE, N. M.
PHONE 243-6691

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

FARMINGTON, N. M.
PHONE 325-1182

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M.
PHONE 243-6691

STATE OF NEW MEXICO)
) ss.
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO)

I, JAMES MALONEY, NOTARY PUBLIC in and for the County of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that the foregoing and attached transcript of proceedings was reported by me in stenotype and that the same was reduced to typewritten transcripts under my personal supervision and contains a true and correct record of said proceedings, to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

James Maloney

NOTARY PUBLIC

My Commission expires:

April 12, 1966



BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 2558
Order No. R-2254

APPLICATION OF THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION ON ITS OWN MOTION AND AT
THE REQUEST OF EL PASO NATURAL GAS
COMPANY TO AMEND RULE 314.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on May 16, 1962, at Hobbs, New Mexico, before the Oil Conservation Commission of New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the "Commission."

Now, on this 7th day of June, 1962, the Commission, a quorum being present, having considered the testimony presented and the exhibits received at said hearing, and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject matter thereof.

(2) That the subject application should be dismissed, and after further study a case should be redocketed to consider rules changes which may aid in the prevention of the theft of drip, condensate, and other liquid hydrocarbons.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

That Case No. 2558 is hereby dismissed.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove designated.



STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

EDWIN L. MECHEM, Chairman

E. J. WALKER, Member

A. L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary

esr/